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Paul T. Cappuccio is currently vice chairman of the dtx company, founded by Tim 
Armstrong, which is creating an e-commerce ecosystem that allows consumers to 
connect to brands directly, instantly, and meaningfully. 

For nearly two decades, from 2001 through 2018, Paul was executive vice president 
and general counsel of Time Warner, Inc., one of the world’s largest entertainment 
and news companies. At various times during his tenure, Time Warner’s assets 
included Warner Bros., HBO, Turner Broadcasting, including CNN, New Line Cinema, 
Time Inc., AOL, Time Warner Cable, Warner Music and Warner Books. Paul oversaw 
the worldwide legal function at Time Warner in coordination with the legal 
departments of its operating divisions and has substantial experience in mergers 
and acquisitions, regulatory matters, and strategic counselling.  

Paul’s public company board service includes the following: Since 2016, he has been 
an independent director of Chipotle Mexican Grill, Inc., where he currently serves as 
chairman of the Nominating and Governance Committee and a member of the Audit 
Committee of the Board of Directors. From 2009 through 2018, Paul also served as a 
public-company director of Central European Media Enterprises (CME), the leading 
television network company in eastern Europe. 

Prior to his time at Time Warner, from 1991-2001, Paul was senior vice president 
and general counsel at AOL. Prior to that, he was a partner in the Washington, D.C. 
office of the law firm of Kirkland & Ellis from 1993-1999. From 1991-1993, Paul was 
an associate deputy attorney general at the U.S. Department of Justice under 
Attorney General William Barr. 

Paul served as a law clerk to the Honorable Anthony M. Kennedy (1988) and the 
Honorable Antonin Scalia (1987-88) at the Supreme Court of the United States. He 
also was a law clerk for the Honorable Alex Kozinski of the United States Court of 
Appeals for the Ninth Circuit (1986-87). 

Paul holds a JD from the Harvard Law School (1986) and an BA from Georgetown 
University (1983).  
 


